From: SYVR Mail Manager <info@santaynezvalleyriders.org>

Sent: Monday, April 5, 2021 3:16 PM

To: sbcob

Cc: Jessica Schley

Subject: Comment Letter for the Board of Supervisors Meeting Public Comment 4/6/2021
Attachments: your consideration Charette 4 4 21.pdf; your consideration D Rosenthal 4 4 21.pdf; your

consideration Topp.pdf; your consideration McDowell 4 4 21.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Please distribute the attached letters to the Board of Supervisors for consideration during Public Comment on
4/6/2021.

Thank you,

Kathleen Rosenthal
President 2021

Santa Ynez Valley Riders



Dear Mr. Chair and Honorable Board of Supervisors,

My nameis _ (¥ en Py LA 0205 70F and | am an equestrian who enjoys riding in the Santa Ynez
Valley. | understand there is a proposal to expand the Equestrian Trail at Live Oak at Cachuma Lake to hikers
in 2021, with a second expansion to allow mountain bikes at some later date.

mxmc&&nauawmamammnmmang%mwwmm mxvmzmmanmzaioc&mxmﬁoom.ﬁm«mEmocnam:m:zq_nom:
expanded use by hikers or mountain bikes on the trail until the equestrian lic is incl i

discussions and the Expansion Project properly evaluated & noticed.

Live Oak is practically the only place in the Santa Barbara County Park System that has adequate parking and
staging area for equestrians. Live Oak is a unique resource to equestrians as it provides a truly safe, natural

environment that minimizes conflict with other users and allows equestrians’ the ability to prepare for and ride
safely.

Since we have the entire Los Padres National Forest open to all equestrians, hikers, mountain bikers as well
as most City and County Parks open to hikers and mountain bikes, is there an actual or perceived need to
have these trails open to other users? We know there is a track (trail) designed specifically for mountain bike
at the main Cachuma Lake Recreation Area. Why not one have ONE trail for equestrian trail riders?

| want current equestrian uses to continue as they are.

Thank you for considering a transparent process that allows for community input before the trail expansion at

Live Oak goes forward and for allowing this area to remain open for safe equestrian trail riding. Thank you for
your nozmamamn,ﬁ.

Sincerely, fwmfm\\ ]
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Dear Mr. Chair and Honorable Board of Supervisors,

My name is _, \u YD M%M &> TFAZand | am an equestrian who enjoys riding in the Santa Ynez

Valley. | understand there is a proposal to expand the Equestrian Trail at Live Oak at Cachuma Lake to hikers
in 2021, with a second expansion to allow mountain bikes at some later date.

I know of no public notification of the Trail expansion and would like to offer a resounding “NO” to any
expanded use by hikers or mountain bikes on the trail until the equestrian public is included in
discussions and the Expansion Project properly evaluated & noticed.

Live Oak is practically the only place in the Santa Barbara County Park System that has adequate parking and
staging area for equestrians. Live Oak is a unique resource to equestrians as it provides a truly safe, natural

environment that minimizes conflict with other users and allows equestrians’ the ability to prepare for and ride
safely.

Since we have the entire Los Padres National Forest open to all equestrians, hikers, mountain bikers as well
as most City and County Parks open to hikers and mountain bikes, is there an actual or perceived need to
have these trails open to other users? We know there is a track (trail) designed specifically for mountain bike at
the main Cachuma Lake Recreation Area. Why not one have ONE trail for equestrian trail riders?

I want current equestrian uses to continue as they are.

Thank you for considering a transparent process that allows for community input before the trail expansion at
Live Oak goes forward and for allowing this area to remain open for safe equestrian trail riding. Thank you for
your consideration.

Sincerely, o \..w\ \..N\\N
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Live Oak goes forward and for allowing this area to remain open for safe equestrian trail riding. Thank you for
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